Planning Commission Minutes:  October 19, 2020
City of Orting
PLANNING COMMISSION MINUTES
Virtual Study Session
October 19, 2020


Chair Kelly Cochran called the virtual meeting to order at 7:00 pm through Bluejeans.  Roll call found Commissioners Jeff Craig, Karen Wilson, Chris Rule, Erika Bartholomew and Jennifer McKinney in attendance; a quorum was present. Commissioner Chris Hartman was absent and had contacted the Planning Secretary.

Commissioner Craig moved to Excuse commissioner Hartman from the meeting.  Commissioner Rule seconded the motion and it carried.

ATTENDANCE: 
	
City
	
City Administrator Mark Bethune, Commission Secretary Margaret O’Harra Buttz

	
Professional Representatives
	
City Planner Emily Adams

	
Guests (Virtual Log-in)
	
none



AGENDA APPROVAL:	
	
Agenda Approval
	
Commissioner Wilson moved to approve the agenda as amended to remove the Electronic Reader Board topic due to Administrator Bethune’s absence.  Commissioner Rule seconded the motion and it carried. 



AUDIENCE PARTICIPATION:  	None											
	
	


	
MINUTES:  None
	
	



ARCHITECTURAL DESIGN REVIEW:   None
	
	



NEW BUSINESS:   None
	
	



OLD BUSINESS:
	
Housing Grant Code Amendment
	
AHBL staff reviewed the 2nd Virtual Open House which was held on September 28, 2020 with Commissioners.  Chair Cochran requested to review and discuss the proposed code that included all areas in the one document, instead of the individual exhibits.

Commissioners voiced concerns for the following:

· One (1) on-site parking space should be required for an ADU less than 700 sq ft.  

· Two (2) on-site parking spaces should be required for an ADU of more than 700 sq ft.  

· School Impact fees should be required for a 1200sq ft ADU, given the size the ADU probably would be a three (3) bedroom, two (2) bath home with the possibility of children living in it.

· The owner of the original main residence should be required to be living on the property in either residence. 
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GOOD OF THE ORDER: 
	
Additional Meeting
	
Planner Adams requested a meeting on November 9, 2020 for the Meadows 4 Final Plat Hearing, explaining the time-lines the City is required, by code, to adhere to.  Commissioners confirmed date.



ADJOURNMENT: 
	
Meeting Adjournment
	
Commissioner Craig moved to adjourn the meeting at 8:53pm.  Commissioner Rule seconded the motion and it carried.



ATTEST:


_____________________________                           ______________________________________                                         
Kelly Cochran, Commission Chair	                    Margaret O’Harra Buttz, Commission Secretary
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